
American Disability Act (ADA) accommodations are available with a 72-hour notice.  An interpreter for the hearing impaired 
will be provided upon request with a minimum notice of five days.  Please contact the Clerk’s office at 253-581-8066 for 
special accommodations.  Meeting room is wheelchair accessible.  Registered SHUTTLE customers may obtain specialized 
transportation to and from the meeting by calling SHUTTLE at 253-581-8000 from one to five days in advance of the 
hearing.

 

 

PIERCE TRANSIT BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

EXECUTIVE FINANCE COMMITTEE 

3701 96
th

 ST SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 

Grand Conference Room  

February 18, 2016 – 3:00 PM 

 

AGENDA  

 

CALL TO ORDER 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  January 21, 2016 Regular Meeting 

ACTION AGENDA: 

1. A Motion Authorizing the Chief Executive Officer to 

Execute a Multi-Year Contract with AtWork! For 

Landscaping/Grounds Maintenance 

Larry McCarty 

Facilities Maintenance Manager 

 

PRESENTATIONS/DISCUSSIONS  

COMMISSIONER COMMENTS 

EXECUTIVE SESSION  

ADJOURNMENT 
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PIERCE TRANSIT 

EXECUTIVE FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 

3701 96
th

 STREET SW, LAKEWOOD, WA  

GRAND CONFERENCE ROOM  

 

January 21, 2016 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

Chair called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM. 

 

ATTENDANCE 

  

Executive Finance Committee Commissioners present: 

 Rick Talbert, Chair, Pierce County Councilmember  

 Daryl Eidinger, Vice Chair, City of Edgewood Mayor 

 Don Anderson, City of Lakewood Mayor 

  

Executive Finance Committee Commissioners excused: 

 Kent Keel, City of University Place Mayor Pro Tem 

 

Staff present: 

 Sue Dreier, Chief Executive Officer 

 Wayne Fanshier, Chief Financial Officer 

 Doug Middleton, Chief Operations Officer 

 Vivienne Kamphaus, Interim Chief Administration Officer 

 Dana Henderson, General Counsel 

 Deanne Jacobson, Assistant to the CEO/Clerk of the Board 

 Rebecca Japhet, Public Relations Officer 

 Penny Grellier, Business Partnership Administrator 

 Tina Lee, Service Innovation Administrator 

 Monica Adams, Senior Planner 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 

Commissioners Anderson and Talbert moved and seconded to approve the October 15, 

2015, meeting minutes as presented.  

 

Motion carried, (3-0). 

 

SPECIAL BUSINESS 

 

1. Election of Chair  
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Commissioners Eidinger and Anderson moved and seconded to elect Commissioner Rick 

Talbert to serve as chair. 

 

 Motion carried, 3-0. 

 

2. Election of Vice Chair  

 

Commissioners Anderson and Talbert moved and seconded to elect Commissioner Daryl 

Eidinger to serve as vice chair.  

 

 Motion carried, 3-0. 

 

PRESENTATIONS/DISCUSSIONS: 

 

1. Tacoma Dome Station Parking Study 

 

Senior Planner Monica Adams gave an overview of the Tacoma Dome Parking Study 

that was conducted by Desman Design Management. She reviewed the consultant’s 

recommendations and noted Pierce Transit needs to decide if it wants to implement a pay 

for parking system.   

 

Ms. Adams explained the impetus behind the study, noting that it is difficult to find an 

open parking space after 7:00 a.m. and the garages are running at more than 90 percent 

capacity since 2006. She also noted that implementing fee-based parking will hopefully 

discourage the use of the garage by non-transit riders and free up space for the transit 

riders. In addition, revenue collected could help pay for the maintenance of the Tacoma 

Dome Station parking garages.  

 

During discussion, the commissioners raised questions about whether there had been any 

analysis on the impact fee-based parking will have on the surrounding area and whether a 

future survey of riders will be conducted.   Concerns were raised about losing riders and 

the impact paid parking would have on Link riders, University of Washington students, 

and surrounding businesses. It was also suggested that data collected from Sound Transit 

users who have not been able to use the facility would be useful.  

 

At the conclusion of the discussion, the commissioners recommended that this item be 

referred to a future study session of the full Board.  

 

2. Role/Integration of the Community Transportation Advisory Group 
 

CTAG Liaison Penny Grellier noted that she has formalized the recruitment procedures 

and developed a structured interview process that includes ranking. The new recruitment 

procedures now seek students at least 16 years old from schools and colleges to ensure 

there is rounded representation.  

 

Removal of CTAG Members 

 



Board Executive Finance Committee Meeting Minutes  January 21, 2016    Page 3 

Ms. Grellier reported that the CTAG would like to manage removal of members pursuant 

to its bylaws. 

 

Discussion ensued about how the CTAG and Board may best communicate and interact.  

 

Chair Talbert recommended that the CTAG and Board could hold a joint study session.  

He also noted that he would like to see outreach with trade schools and universities on 

youth passes.  This could be a joint study agenda item.  

 

CEO Dreier suggested that the fixed route analysis may be an appropriate joint topic.  

 

3. City of DuPont Survey Results 

 

Service Innovation Administrator Tina Lee explained that Pierce Transit initiated the 

survey with the DuPont citizens to determine if there was interest for transit service and if 

there was support to pay for it.  

 

She detailed how the survey was conducted and reviewed the results of the survey, noting 

that the analysis shows there is interest in residents going to Lakewood, Steilacoom and 

downtown Tacoma, however, the residents most likely would not support a ballot 

measure to pay for the service.  

 

Discussion ensued about the survey criteria and demographics. 

 

At the end of the discussion, Ms. Lee noted that staff recommends exploring contract 

services with the City of DuPont.  Staff will be meeting with City of DuPont officials on 

January 25
th

 and the full Board will receive an update at its February 8
th

 meeting.   

 

4. Proposal for New Meeting Time 

 

Clerk of the Board Deanne Jacobson proposed changing the current meeting date from 

the third Thursday of each month to give staff more flexibility to submit items requiring 

approval or for study and to better align with items referred from the full Board.  

 

At the end of the discussion, the members present said they are supportive of changing 

the meeting date to the last Thursday of each month.   

 

Clerk Jacobson noted confirmation will need to be obtained from Commissioner Keel and 

that this will need to come back to a future EFC for formal adoption.  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:48 PM. 

              

Deanne Jacobson     Rick Talbert, Chair 

Assistant to the CEO/ Clerk of the Board  Board Executive Finance Committee 
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